MINUTES FOR MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 1, 2023

The meeting of the Pine Grove Township Supervisors was held on Friday, September 1, 2023 at 8:30 AM at the Town Hall. Supervisors present were Douglas Smith, Linda Farnsworth and Robert Nelson. Others present were Julie Parmenter.

Douglas Smith opened the meeting at 8:35 a.m.

The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.

Doug Smith read over the agenda and asked if there were any comments from visitors or residents.

No visitors or residents were present.

A motion was made to approve the minutes from the August 18, 2023 meeting by Bob Nelson. Linda Farnsworth seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

Next was a review of the upcoming Highmark Vision renewal. The representative advised that the current plan could continue with a 3% increase on the premiums. Doug Smith made a motion to approve the renewal with the 3% premium increase. Linda Farnsworth seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

The Supervisor's evaluated the Property Maintenance Ordinance. They decided to table this until they can go over the document more thoroughly.

There was conversation on the property in Akeley, which is the old Grange building. There are some issues with the maintenance of the building and the grounds. The Supervisors will check and see if the building has utility services. They would like a letter sent out to the property owner advising them of the obvious exterior problems and requesting that these be remedied in a timely manner. They will table any further action on this until a later date.

An update on the road work was provided to the secretary by the road foreman. He stated that they have completed work on Stanton Hill, Norberg, Mill Road, Peterson Hollow and Townline. He also advised that they will be working on a portion of Townline, Old State Road and lower Howard Road today.

Suit-Kote will be starting the contracted work for seal coating next week.

Doug Smith made a motion for adjournment at 9:15 am. Linda Farnsworth seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

Sincerely, Julie Parmenter

Secretary